
January 6, 2022 
 
Dear Residents, Families & Staff: 
 
Happy New Year! The Leadership Team and I wish you a happy, healthy and joyful 2022! We hope each 
of you had an enjoyable and peaceful holiday season.  The Christmas season is coming to an end with 
the celebration of the Epiphany (Little Christmas) and many are taking down decorations, cleaning and 
organizing! You may have made your New Year’s resolutions.  I have decided to adopt the resolution of 
my best friend who has Stage 4 breast cancer – “Make More Memories”.  These three words remind 
me that we have daily opportunities to do something amazing and create a memory, not just for 
ourselves, but for those we love including family, friends and neighbors.  There will be challenges in 
2022 but there will be many occasions for us to make wonderful memories together.  
 
Dining 

• Bar service returns on Saturdays beginning January 8th. 
• Terrace Lunch Service remains closed through January 16th and will be reevaluated at that time. 

At the Sunday, January 2nd Dinner meal, 35 residents were observed standing in line as we opened for 
service. Most residents took their meal To-Go.  Just a reminder: the Village Grill is also open for To-Go 
at 12:30.    
 
Dining Presentation January 14th 
An update on naming our new dining venues and the new point system will be held in the auditorium, 
and on Channel 1970, on Wednesday, January 14, 2022 at 1:30 p.m.  Our last Dining Presentation was 
at full capacity - 70 residents.  If you plan to attend in person, please contact Kayla in Marketing at:  
kmcfadden@dunwoody.org or call Kayla at 610-723-4601.  
 
Weekend and Holiday Administrator 
The Dunwoody Village Leadership team is initiating a new program for 2022 called the Weekend and 
Holiday Administrator.  The goal of this program is to be a resource and provide support to residents, 
staff and families. Leadership will rotate weekends and holidays and will be present throughout the 
campus for a few hours each weekend day and holiday. They can also be contacted by the front desk 
with any concerns throughout the weekend.  A report will be sent to the leadership team to share 
timely information related to the weekend and holiday. 
 
Resident Activities 
Resident activities may proceed as scheduled at this time, but please remember that masks are 
required in all common areas.  If you have questions about a particular resident sponsored event or 
need to change your reservations for the event, please contact the committee or host. Committee 
Chairpersons, the presenting organization, or resident meeting host may have reason to cancel. We 
will assist with the updating of this information when possible and will include notification as below if 
received in time for distribution of the memo.    

• Religious services scheduled in the auditorium for Sunday, January 9th are cancelled. 
• The Resale Shop is closed and will reopen for business on Monday, January 17th. 

 
Gift Shop Sale 
Our Dunwoody Village Gift Shop (temporarily located in apartment C-223) is holding its annual after-
holiday sale.  Please stop by to take advantage of great sale prices on boxed cards, boxed chocolates, 
and festive decorations.  As a reminder, the gift shop is open Monday through Friday from 11AM until 
2PM.  Your support of the gift shop is greatly appreciated. 

mailto:kmcfadden@dunwoody.or


 
Care Center Update 
COVID-19 Update 
One resident from Dundale West has tested positive for COVID-19. One Leeland resident, 1 Woodlea 
resident, and 7 Cedars West residents have tested positive for COVID-19 on 1/3/2022.  
 
Visitation 
Dunwoody village strongly discourages unvaccinated individuals to visit due to increased risk to 
themselves and our residents. Visitors are welcome, but please check our website for visitation 
guidelines which include masking at all times during the visit. 
 
Health and Wellness 
Residents are asked to wear a mask in common areas through January 16th. We strongly recommend 
only hosting vaccinated guests on campus and only visiting with vaccinated family and friends as the 
region experiences post-holiday season spikes in positive cases.   
 
Please notify the Wellness Center immediately if you have had close contact to someone who has 
tested positive for COVID-19 or if you are symptomatic and please, remain in your residence. The 
Wellness Center will provide testing but know that due to the high volume of testing, wait time for 
results has been delayed by several days. The Wellness Center team will also provide guidance for your 
quarantine. 
 
Employee Health 
Employee Booster Clinics are scheduled January 20, February 3 and 24, March 17 and 31 from 1pm to 
4pm. Flu shots are available. Please inform Human Resources if you have received the COVID booster 
or flu vaccine off campus. We are strongly encouraging employees to receive the flu vaccine as flu 
activity in our region is high and we have had confirmed cases of flu on campus. 
 
Please look at the Memo Updates that are posted on the Dunwoody web-site for the most recent 
updates (www.dunwoody.org). 
 
Construction Update: 
Weather permitting, stone remediation will begin on the West Elevation on Friday, January 7th.  In 
areas affected, plantings will be covered with plywood, and windows, sidewalks and driveways will be 
protected.  Tarps and plastic will be used to help control dust, and sprinklers will spray down dust as 
needed.  Timeline provided by Warfel is approximately 5 business days for stone removal once work 
begins.  Reinstallation of stone will be approximately 10 business days; may be 10 additional days if 
foam board and/or liquid applied need to be replaced.  Wes will be inspecting the work daily with 
Warfel and Bernardon, and we will provide notification if additional work days become necessary.  
When finished, the West Elevation will look exactly as it does now, with the beautiful Conestoga stone 
providing visual design and interest.  The roofing for Phase I is nearly complete, and ductwork for the 
mechanical systems is being installed on the roof and tied into the units that were installed last week. 
Inside the building, the majority of drywall is hung.  As areas of drywall are finished, wood trim and 
paint are ongoing.  The ceiling grid for the acoustic ceiling tile areas has started.   
 
Warm regards and Happy New Year, 
Maureen 

http://www.dunwoody.org/

